
           Hyrum City 
                           M a r c h  2 0 1 5 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – A big issue currently 

being discussed at the State Capitol is the 

problem with Utah’s transportation 

funding.  Our traditional funding sources are 

no longer adequate.  Utah’s cities and 

counties are struggling to keep up with local 

transportation needs as our population is 

growing.  We currently have only one-third to 

one-half the funds needed for transportation 

infrastructure.  Because of more fuel efficient 

cars we collect less gas tax.  Some 

transportation material costs have increased, 

by as much as 300 percent over the last 

decade.  As Utah’s population continues to grow, our infrastructure 

and transportation system has to keep up.  There are many options 

being discussed to remedy the challenge we are facing.  We will be 

following our legislature closely as this is being discussed.  While the 

legislature is in session, there will be a public meeting with our local 

legislators on Saturday mornings at 7:30 in the county multipurpose 

room.  You are welcome to come to hear the latest updates and ask 

any questions you might have.  

Mark your calendars!  Easter Egg Hunt for children up to 12 years old 

will be held on the City Square on Saturday, April 4th at 9:00 a.m. 

sharp.   

There will be a Teen Easter Egg Hunt also on the City Square on April 

4th at 8:00 p.m. with a dance following at the Elite Hall until 11:00 

p.m.  Admission for the dance is $2.  Youth from neighboring 

communities are invited to participate.  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller  

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city 

streets or within ten feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-

of-way between the hours on 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless 

such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind 

the curb where curb exists.  This law allows for snow removal and is in 

effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no 

snow. 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 



Election Notice – Notice is hereby given that Hyrum City will hold 

a Municipal Election this fall to elect three candidates to serve four 

year terms on the Hyrum City Council.  Persons desiring to be 

candidates for the 2015 Hyrum City Municipal Election must file a 

declaration form or nomination petition between June 1, 2015 and 

June 8, 2015 at the City Recorder’s Office, 83 West Main, Hyrum, Utah 

weekdays between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  

 

Candidates must meet the following qualifications: 1. Be a United 

States citizen; 2. Be a registered voter of the City; 3. Be a resident of 

Hyrum City for at least 365 consecutive days immediately preceding 

the date of the election; and 4. Not be a convicted felon, unless their 

right to hold elective office has been restored. 

 

The primary election, if necessary, will be held Tuesday, August 11, 

2015 and the municipal election will be held Tuesday, November 3, 

2015. 

 

Hyrum City Royalty Pageant – All Hyrum girls, who are 

seniors in high school, or the same age, are invited to participate in 

Hyrum City’s Royalty Pageant on Friday, March 20th 7:00 p.m. in the 

Hyrum Civic Center, 83 West Main.  Applications are available at the 

City Office or at www.hyrumcity.com.  Applications are due no later 

than Friday, March 6th by 5:00 p.m. The girls who are selected will 

represent Hyrum City at parades and events this summer and fall.  If 

you have further questions contact Jared Clawson at 764-3531.  The 

public is invited to attend this event.  

 

Message from the Sewer Department – The Hyrum City 

Sewer Department is recommending that as you begin cleaning up 

your yard this spring to locate your sewer cleanouts. (Usually a 

capped 4” pipe) It is a good idea to know where your cleanout is 

located, and to keep the surrounding area clear so that it can be 

accessed in a hurry. When a blockage does arise, quick access can 

be critical to prevent overflow.  

 

Hyrum History Book – Stop by the City Office to purchase your 

copy of the new Hyrum History Book available for $38 each.  We are 

super excited to finally have a record of the history of Hyrum from the 

1970’s to today.  Special thanks to those who served on the 

committee or provided information to make this book possible. 

 

HEAT Program – The HEAT Program is a federally funded 

assistance program designed to help low-income, elderly and 

disabled households with home energy costs. 

 

March 

2015 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

March 5 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 12 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 19 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

March 20 

Royalty Pageant 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City 

Council Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

 

Councilmembers 

Scot Allgood             245-5887 

sallgood@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Martin Felix             245-3765 

mfelix@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 

 

 

http://www.hyrumcity.com/
mailto:smiller@hyrumcity.com
mailto:sallgood@hyrumcity.com
mailto:jclawson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:mfelix@hyrumcity.com
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mailto:awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com


The HEAT Program in open November 1st through April 30th or until federal funds are exhausted. 

 

Eligibility and benefit amounts are determined by number of U.S. residents or permanent 

residents in the household, household income, household size and energy costs (fuel and 

electric bills).  Household must be under 150% of the Federal Poverty Level.  HEAT benefits are 

a one-time payment and will not cover your entire heating costs. 

 

The HEAT Program is located in the BRAG Offices at 170 North Main in Logan.  To schedule an 

appointment please call, 713-1444. 

 

Library News – Story time for March will be held on March 24th, 25th, 

26th, & 27th.  The theme for the month is "Monkey 'n Around."   Story time 

is for all 3-5 year olds.  Sign-ups begin on March 2nd.  You may call or 

come in to sign up your child. 

  

Preschool story times are held each Monday at 10:30 a.m.  These story 

times are open to all children.  No sign-up required. 

  

E-book classes for the month of March will be: March 2nd - How to Apple; March 9th - How to 

Kindle; March 16th - How to Android.  All classes are held at 11:00 a.m.  It is necessary to have a 

library card for these classes to be most effective. 

  

March 9th the movie showing will be "Big Hero 6".  Movie time is 4:00 p.m.  Come enjoy the 

movie, popcorn, and fun. 

March 20th for Teen Movie Day the movie "Ninja Turtles" will be showing at 2:00 p.m.  Popcorn. 

  

March 16th Chess Club in the café.  Time is 4:00 p.m.  For all ages and abilities. 

  

Thanks to everyone who helped make our annual Bake and Book Sale a success.  Especially 

we want to thank our fabulous library board, Hyrum Youth Council, patrons, and staff.  A 

special thanks to all our great sponsors:  Great Harvest Bread Company, Bluebird Candies, 

Kneaders, Lee's Marketplace, Macey's, Crumb Brothers, and Old Grist Mill. A big thank you to 

Gwen Christiansen for the beautiful quilt.   

  

Thanks also to everyone who donated to our "Foods for Fines".  We were able to provide 

several boxes of food to our local food pantry. 

Museum News – Did you know that the pioneers could use eggs like money? Or, did you 

know that eggs built one of the most beautiful houses in Hyrum? Visit the museum to learn All 

About Eggs during our Back in Time children’s activity this month on March 24th, 25th, and 26th 

from 2:00 - 2:30 p.m. Sign-up is preferred, 245-0208 or museum@hyrumcity.com.  

The museum’s third annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs will be held 

Saturday, May 30th so be sure to put it on your calendar and plan on kicking the summer off 

with us at the square. We are excited to announce that one of our grand prizes this year will 

be a laptop computer donated by Stevens-Henager College in Logan. Also, vendor booths 

are $40 and are filling up fast, so contact Jami at museum@hyrumcity.com or 245-0208 to 

reserve your spot. 



Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.   

 

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. We would like to start some Monday road trips.  

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 10:00 a.m. Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m. 

4 Pianist, Kevin Kula. 

11 Annual Green Leprechaun Party.  Good food, fun music by Kelly Warren & 

Friends.  Please call early to reserve your spot. Cost is   $4. Raffle tickets and 

prizes for the ‘wearing of the green’. 

18 A new guest – Violinist Haley Sawyer. 

25 Singing by Lorie Pulotu. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch. 

12 Sweet Peas women’s fun club, 10:30 a.m.  All women invited.    Bring a green 

food for potluck lunch and games. 

 19 Lunch Bunch at The Bluebird, 11:00 a.m. 

 26 Road trip TBA. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. Bring a white elephant gift on the 2nd Friday of each month. 

 

March 

 9 Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

14 Mikado Heritage Theater Cost is $13, includes gas & ticket.  Please sign up and 

pay by the 1st.  

 16 Advisory Board, 1:00 p.m. 

 17 Tip Class, informative class with lots of take home items. 

 23 FREE Breakfast, 11:00 a.m. 

 

We are planning our Tuacahn Trip.  Come in for more details. 

Child & Family Support Center – Stepfamily Education Classes start March 11th on 

Wednesday nights through April 15th from 5:45 - 8:00 p.m. at the Logan Center (380 West 1400 

North). Class is open to remarried couples, stepmothers/stepfathers and cohabitation couples. 

Dinner is provided. Nursery available for age’s birth – 5 years, Concurrent classes for youth ages 

6-18.  

Spanish parenting class is starting on Tuesday, March 10th from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. at our Hyrum 

Center (10 North 600 East) and will run for 4 weeks.  

We will be holding our annual Strengthening Families Symposium on March 21st from 9:00 a.m. 

– 3:00 p.m. at the BATC (1301 North 600 West, Logan). The symposium is free and includes lunch 

and a gift. Topics include communication, assertiveness, strengthening marriage, sexual abuse 

and more. Register online at www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org 

Call 435-752-8880 with questions. 

http://www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org/

